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12th February 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 

Remote Education Roadmap Spring 2 
 

Remote Education continues to improve and evolve at Meadowside, in response to the parent survey and 
Government guidance as it is announced.  Please see below the changes to our remote education offer which 
respond to the comments from our latest survey. 
 

Week 7 
W/B 22nd 
February 2021 

1. Twice daily live video teaching sessions through Google Classroom.  Both sessions will 
be a teacher led lesson. Attendance is compulsory and will be recorded. 

2. The structure for Friday will be slightly different to include two short, optional sessions 

 One session will be an ‘open classroom’ for children to drop in and ask specific 
questions of the teacher 

 One session will be for peer social interaction facilitated by the teacher 

 We will encourage ‘screen free’ time with the tasks that are set 
3. Continue using loom and pre-recorded teaching videos where appropriate. 
4. Phone calls conducted on an individual basis in conjunction with parent discussion. 
5. For children in Reception and Year 1, the live lessons on a Wednesday will be replaced 

with 1:1 reading sessions.  

Week 8 
W/B 1st  
March 2021 

1. Twice daily live video teaching sessions through Google Classroom.  Both sessions will 
be a teacher led lesson and attendance will be recorded. 

2. The structure for Friday will be slightly different to include two short, optional sessions 

 One session will be an ‘open classroom’ for children to drop in and ask specific 
questions of the teacher 

 One session will be for peer social interaction facilitated by the teacher 

 We will encourage ‘screen free’ time with the tasks that are set 
3. Continue using loom and pre-recorded teaching videos where appropriate. 
4. Phone calls conducted on an individual basis in conjunction with parent discussion. 
5. For children in Reception and Year 1, the live lessons on a Wednesday will be replaced 

with 1:1 reading sessions.  
6. Thursday 4th March will be an off timetable day for World Book Day. Look out for a 

separate email which will also include our Meadowside March Reading Challenge. 

 
Thank you for your continued support to ensure the best outcomes for our pupils during this period of National 
Lockdown. 
 
If you have any additional concerns please do not hesitate to contact the school or email 
remoteeducation@meadowsideprimary.org . 
Take care and stay safe, 

 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Garnham 
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